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Friday the 13th

Friday 13 January 1989 has brought
tenants in the private rented sector
plenty of bad luck. Two days later the
Government's attack on their rights, in
the form of the latest Housing Act 1988,
took effect. This ended fair rents for
all new tenants and introduced assured
tenancies.

Fewer people know that on 15 January
local authorities lost the power to
submit applications to register fair
rents on existing Rent Act tenancies. A
number of local authorities in Greater
Manchester such as Bolton, Bury and
Rochdale used this power - though usual
ly with a motive of cutting Housing
Benefit expenditure rather than of
helping tenants by reducing rents.
Manchester was a late starter on the use
of this power - and ended up rushing
through 1,000 such applications on the
last day.

At least it keeps Rent Officers busy
whilst they await details of their new
role in holding down Housing Benefit
payments.

A little birdy ...

... says that Wren Properties, nobody's
favourite private landlord, is preparing
an application to the Housing Corpora
tion to become an approved landlord to
take over local authority housing ...
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Tenants in fear of local paper

Oldham Council hauls tenants with rent
arrears in front of its Housing (Inter
viewing) Sub-Committee, known locally
as the "naughty tenants' committee". It
is not slow to takes its tenants to
court after the "interview". Once in
court, they face the additional ordeal
of having their names, addresses and the
outcome of the case printed by the local
"Oldham Chronicle".

One tenant who featured on the list only
had £79 arrears. Ironically, Oldham's
housing benefit computer was unable to
cope with April's benefit cuts until
recently, and this accounted for most of
the borough's arrears.

A spokesperson for the Housing Rights
Campaign said, "The Chronicle's
report includes neither housing associa
tion tenants nor owner-occupiers in
mortgage arrears, yet many will have
arrears for exactly the same reasons as
council tenants. Council tenants' rates
arrears are counted as rent arrears but
again the paper does not print the names
of housing association tenants and owner
occupiers in rates arrears.

It seems incredible that Oldham's ten
ants should face this extra stigma on
top of annual benefit cuts and the
Council's high rents relative to other
Greater Manchester councils'."

Special needs?

In the next edition of Housing Notes we
want to start a debate around the use of
the phrase "special needs" for a number
of housing projects. Contributions are
most welcome, and should be addressed to
Housing Notes, c/o 22 Birchfields Road,
Manchester MI3 0XR.

Women and homelessness

The next meeting of the CHAR Women
and Homelessness group is on
Wednesday 15 March, 7.30pm in
Committee Room 10, Manchester Town
Hall.

For further details, telephone Emense
Tulloch on 061 881 3346.

also see page 9
























